

Continued... **Christmas Concerts** As there is a good chance we will receive a visit from Estyn after half term we have decided that we need to ensure the Christmas concerts are manageable and do not distract us from lessons too much. We have decided to try something new and have the entire Welsh Stream performing together and the English Stream will do likewise. Both streams will present similar, fairly traditional Nativity performances. Staffing Update Miss Bowkett (Dosbarth Cadair Idris, Y4/5 English Stream) is due to commence maternity leave in December. We anticipate being able to appoint a teacher to cover the spring and summer terms in the next few weeks and will update you once arrangements are confirmed. Introducing... Our new Parent Governor, Mr. Matthew Morris, who was elected unopposed. We are really pleased to be able to welcome someone of Matthew's knowledge and experience. We are also looking forward to working with the new committee of Cylch yn yr Ysgol, who this year will be led by Mrs Lisa Boucher who takes over from Mrs Vicky Morris as Chair. Managing the move to Builth Primary School from The Riverside was a major undertaking in 2017-18 and Vicky was one of the instrumental people behind the move. She has worked tirelessly to help establish Cylch at the school and is very deserving of a break! There are also changes afoot with **The Friends of Builth Primary School** now that Ms. Gill Daniels has taken over as Chair. Gill replaces Mrs. Shelley Hughes who has led The Friends over a number of years and has done a great deal to raise much-needed funds to support the school, as well as ensure we maintain an excellent calendar of events for the children and for families. **Recent Events** P.C. Viv Ainsworth visited all classes to provide workshops on Online Safety, Emergency Heroes and Substance Awareness. Trish Thomas from Builth Library visited to present awards to lots of our children for completing their summer reading challenge, Mischief Makers!







